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I. NEWS AND UPDATES 

UPDATE: 44 E Flint – We have reached a mutual agreement in the proposal and 

construction of a new Dumpster Enclosure for the East Side of the downtown. This 

will be in the corner landscaped area of the existing DDA lot on Front and 

Anderson. Site location attached. 

__________________ 

II. TO DO’S AND MORE 

o Parking Agreement(s): All contracts have been pulled and are being reviewed 
and planned for updating. 

o DDA Lease: Our office lease is expiring soon, and we are in the process of 
extending. 

o Service Contracts: All of the service contracts with the Village are expired. This 
is a new negotiation, requiring a deeper analysis of the budget but possibly 
needed prior the Village adoption of a new budget.  

o HERITAGE CONSULTING: Outreach has now happened as the principal at 
Heritage has returned from an obligation out of the country. We are planning 
an initial work-process meeting via zoom/teams before April 19, 2024 and from 
that meeting will announce a timeline and deliverable needs. 

There needs to be a 501(c)(3) organization formed, which our Director 
can accomplish, but the focus of the identity and purpose must be refined. 

WORK IN PROGRESS: This will be brought to the Summit of Committees, a 
call for volunteer representatives extended, and a proposed concept set of 
bylaws and purpose drafted by our Director. The progress and steps will be 
brought back to the Board in May. 

o Gift Certificates: We accumulate funds from the Downtown Dollars program, 

via credit card / debit pay, in a separate account. This needs to have a better 

control and audit mechanism, which is being reviewed. 

o FAÇADE PROGRAM: We currently have three interested parties; LO Art 

Center, Ed Broadway Gifts, and Spresser Ogden. There is some funding 

budgeted in the remaining year and an additional sum in the coming budget. 

There is no established committee assignment of the review and 

approval process for the program.  The budget amounts do not match the 

program limits. 



WORK IN PROGRESS:  Leadership is reviewing the various ways the grants 

were     administered in the past and will be recommending a permanent 

solution. 

o PART TIME WORKER: We traditionally hire a part time summer worker to help 

with beautification, watering, and miscellaneous support. Its that time of year. 

This is hired and made a part of the DPW staff. I don’t like that. I would 

prefer having this be a contract position that could then control in hours and 

scope. 

WORK IN PROGRESS: find a worker, either through posting or word of mouth, 

vette, interview and hire. If there is Board appetite for a direct contract, I would 

draft that bring it back in May. 

o Trolley Drivers: NOTA drivers have been used thus far and there may be a more 

affordable and friendly way to turn the trolley driver position into one of our own. 

 

III. LUMBER YARD 

The development project is moving forward as all the details get organized and 

gathered. Of significant note to the initial analysis work being conducted: 

MDOT PERCOLATION BASIN. We are giving a significant attention to the MDOT 

owned parcels that sit to the immediate north of our site and along the Paint Creek. 

These are very important assets for the walkability and access to our Downtown. 

Several communications and meetings have been held and the discussion on the 

opportunity to incorporate the area is ongoing. UPDATE: new meetings have been 

held at the State and Federal level, with movement finally starting. 

EASEMENT IDENTIFICATION. Title is being examined to determine the extent of 

the restrictive areas for possible sue on site. There are not less than five areas that 

provide encumbrance. Meetings are scheduled with prior architectural services 

and the County. UPDATE: we are awaiting proposals for full ALTA base survey and 

pre-development cross sections. 

FUNDING RESOURCE PLANNING. Concepts that include possible RTA access, 

multi-modal grant support, land lease revenue planning, optimization of PPP 

offerings, and other ideas are being compiled. Contact has been made with 

multiple developers, planning experts from outside the region, interviews 

conducted with local voices, and debt service options are being constructed. 

UPDATE: we are moving forward on the concept of a non-profit, with Hertiage 

Consulting as an advsior 

ENVIRONMENTAL INSPECTIONS. The hazardous material report from Michael 

Baker is now in, and doesn’t look that bad. We have three smaller areas to mitigate 

prior to demolition, or as part of a larger bid. All of the ground contamination 



reporting in the Phase 2 has been reviewed and the site walked several times for 

pre-development concept planning. 

STARTING DECONSTRUCTION. We want to start deconstruction and plan to: 

o SIGNS: Carefully, and without liability, remove and store the artwork sign 

and the lumber yard sign. We want to deconstruct the main triangle sign 

and store the panels. 

o Have the truck inspected for possible restoration as a historical art piece in 

redevelopment. 

o Pull pre-bid information based on the new reports. 

SMALL LOT ON SITE. There is a small lot on site that would block the full 

development of the frontage. It is owned by Carl Waltman, long time business 

family on the Village. He is willing to sell, but we want to wait and see of other 

options arise. This is just awareness.  

INITIAL DISCUSSIONS. There are several discussions starting and inquiry made 

with regards to our neighbors and how the Village property fits, and what happens 

to access and the restaurant on the corner. 

 

 

IV. MAIN STREET - JOINT COMMITTEE 

 

We have begun work on the focus of knowing the identity of who we are, and what 

is our role in, the greater regional economy. Please review the Leadership 

materials attached. 

  

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Matthew Gibb 

gibb@downtownlakeorion.org 

(248) 464-0307 
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